DRAFT Chilmark Board of Selectmen Joint M eeting with Chilmark Planning Board
October 15, 2019 Meeting Minutes
Present: Chairman Warren Doty, James Malkin and Bill RoB&anning Board: Chairman Rich Osnoss,
Cathy Thompson, Peter Cook, and Janet Weidnerr©then Carroll, Police Chief Klarén, Fire Chief
Bradshaw, Clark Goff, Heather Goff, Margaret MaiG&arissa Allen, Jan Buhrman, Ann Wallace, reporter
Brian Dowd & MVTYV videographer.

At 5:00 PM Chairman Doty called joint meeting taler in the Selectmen’s meeting room.

Chairman Doty said when we have a resignation ialected position we have to have a special jaart
meeting to elect a new member. With both committe®sng a quorum they reviewed applicants for the
position. Ann Wallace was present and spoke tadmemittee and board of her interest and qualifocegiin
serving as a Planning Board Member. Chairman Baty there is also an application for the posifrom

Robert Zeltzer. Chairman Doty said in his abserewill say that he served 2 terms on the Marthareyard
Commission and was elected as a Dukes County Caiunes. Chairman Doty asked for comments from any
of the board members present.

Mr. Rossi said he knows both of the applicants; Mvallace who he has worked with on the Housing
Committee is very good at digging into the detdls. Rossi said he is very impressed with Ms. Wadland
gave his endorsement. Mr. Rossi said Mr. Zeltzatde a very impressive applicant but he is no¢ benight.
Mr. Malkin asked Mr. Osnoss as Planning Board chaiat the major issues coming to the Planning Boseat
the next few years are and of the two candidates winght be relevant.

Mr. Osnoss said he knows Ms. Wallace better ana fits letter can see that Mr. Zeltzer is a verg fiitizen
who has served our community extensively. Mr. Osrsasd either applicant would be excellent addgitmthe
board. Mr. Osnoss said Ms. Wallace has attendea¢@migibuted to many Planning Board meetings owver t
past few years. Mr. Osnoss said Ms. Wallace igigtead direct. What is needed is the foreseealledis
what is always needed in the past; diverse viewpand being respectful of one another during disicuns
and planning. Mr. Osnoss said he would supportitaMs. Wallace on the board. Mr. Osnoss said ivibte
goes to Mr. Zeltzer he would be fine with that tgbu

Ms. Thompson said in the memo we worked on, Ms.|A@allooked at the housing options in a full scthyze
many of us were unable to do. Ms. Thompson saidalstteknows Mr. Zeltzer and he is a very accomplish
person.

Mr. Cook said he would like to get to know Mr. Zzt, as he has a very impressive qualificationshencould
be a real service to the board in the future. MrolKCsaid right now the issue of housing is going¢osery
important in the next year or two and can't thirilanyone better than Ms. Wallace for that. Mr. Csald
having the gender balance on the board is alsmpartant consideration. Chairman Doty asked for a
nomination for the position on the Chilmark PlarqhBoard.

Ms. Weidner moved to nominate Ann Wallace to hitvacated position until the April Annual Town &ien.
Mr. Osnoss seconded the motion. The motion wasoapdrunanimously.

Ms. Maida said on the agenda for tonight it ligipraving a Special Town Election in December. Ghain
Doty explained that is an election for override tdekclusion.

Chairman Doty said Ms. Wallace can run for elecfmrthe position this April. Mr. Carroll explaingtat
Mass General Law states in Section 11 Chapteré pribcedure that must be followed on a vacancyeas w
have. The town has Special Town Election on batfalie Town Treasurer or the Board of Selectmen.
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With no further Planning Board issues the Planning Board members departed.

Possible reconsideration of Commercial Scallop@eaShellfish Advisory Recommendation:

Chairman Doty reported that the Committee met atiampast week at our request and will delay their
recommendation a few weeks to assess the conddiahe scallops during the recreational openirttai@nan
Doty reported there was also discussion at thelf&eAdvisory meeting of the possibility of opegia
Commercial Oyster Season. Chairman Doty tabledaatign on the Shellfish Commercial Seasons till the
Selectmen’s November 5, 2019 meeting.

Beach Committee:

Chairman Doty asked for Beach Committee membeseptdo discuss the trash and dogs on the beaatsiss
Beach Committee Chair Clarissa Allen said the comemimet on October 1, 2019 and discussed 2 islsaes
were brought to them by residents. The issues logg on beaches and off season trash particalatlycy
Vincent Beach. Ms. Allen said there are regularcheaalkers who pick up trash that has washed asmate
they leave it at the entrance of the walkway. Ttrmmittee agreed to put totes (fish totes) thanaaeked with
“for beach debris only”. The committee also agrigedn effort to keep people from leaving dog poag®
behind to have signage to say “clean up after gogrand take away, do not leave behind feces fidlastic
bags”. Ms. Allen said the Beach Department budget is now doesn’t allow for the purchase ofthsigns
and monthly removal of the beach debris. Ms. Aflaid a member of the Board of Health had mentiahatd
they might be able to take on these expenses. Mgldkaid the beach debris is not like househaldagge that
really smells bad if it is not picked up immedigtelhen it is full. Ms. Allen said we are seekingiagance in
funding during this winter and we will assess tbets and work into the budget for next year.

Mr. Rossi asked if the Board of Health had the &imdtheir budget to cover these additional expgenian
Buhrman a member of the Board of Health said tregdbad discussed this issue last spring. Ms. Bahrm
said the board spoke with Kevin Oliver (Chilmarkident and trash collector) who said he could sveygnce
a week as he is clearing trash from his customeekly. Ms. Buhrman said the Board of Health is cotteu
to paying for once a month having someone go amdve the trash. There was discussion that Mr. Kskiy
could swing in monthly to remove the beach traspaatof his existing job with the town. Mr. Dotgled
what Mr. Oliver’s regular charge for a pickup wolle and said this doesn’t need to be a free setwittee
town. Ms. Allen said they (Beach Committee) cowdll both Mr. Oliver and Mr. Karlinsky for a quotedo the
monthly trash pickup at the beach. Ms. Buhrman @sidring discussion back to Board of Health wfle
educating the public using good signage. Ms. Buhrsaad we don’t know the cost but that 2 to 3 sigires
needed. Mr. Buhrman said she would be happy to wittkBeach Committee members to see this done. Ms.
Buhrman said as for the cost she would like the@eien to approve spending this and covering the co
Chairman Doty said there is a budget in our boksed as other town property that might be suitéire
covering these costs. Mr. Carroll said if we cahagguote we have a Finance Committee Meeting amstay
(10/17/19) and we could ask to use the FinCom vedend.

It was recommended to have signs at both beacley, Vincent and Squibnocket.

Ms. Allen said the Beach Committee reviewed letsdrsut bad behaving dogs on Lucy Vincent Beaclsaiat
we also have letters of advocacy to allow dogsherbeach. Ms. Allen said the committee is very catechto
opening the beach (Lucy Vincent) after Septemb&rtaShe larger community. The dogs are very present
the last weeks of September and it was our dectsisay no dogs are allowed on the beach until iactd".
Ms. Allen r’said a sign will also be needed for LiWigcent Beach stating “no dogs allowed on beath til
October 1”.

Mr. Rossi moved to approve the Beach Committee€smenendations. Mr. Malkin seconded the motion.
SO VOTED: 3 Ayes
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Chairman Doty said the beaches were extremelynaelthis summer. Squibnocket, Lucy Vincent and
Menemsha Beaches were a pleasure and it was awecgssful season. Mr. Rossi said we are happyalit
our town departments in general.

Filming request - NYU Graduate - Lucy Vincent in\néonber:

Chairman Doty said we have a request for a studenproject on Lucy Vincent November 3-7, 2019.
Chairman Doty referred to a letter of support frerank Fenner stating this student worked for hinnfany
years and that he is a responsible young man.

Mr. Malkin moved to approve this request. Mr. Ras=stonded the motio®80 VOTED: 3 Ayes

Chilmark Community Center - Meditation- sound wdrp request:
Mr. Carroll read aloud the request sent to the@elen’s office from Jess Hall: The workshop willddearging
entry fee of $25 to $50 per person. They planesiisg Soup, tea and baked goods. They estimape&sdns.

Mr. Rossi said this is a nonresident sponsoredtemshshould be handled as outlined in our feecidee Mr.
Malkin requested that any Board of Health permésded be acquired. Mr. Malkin approved this comrmérc
use with condition that our fee schedule with aurent rates be followed and compliance with arnyrts
needed with the Board of Health. Mr. Rossi secortdednotionSO VOTED: 3 Ayes

Climate Change - working group:

Mr. Malkin reported he has had a number of peagmftown volunteer to serve on this working groMp.
Malkin recommended the group to be comprised ofdhewing Chilmark residents: Lenny Jason, Jarede3|
Gary Mottau, Peter Neilley, Rob Doyle, and himsa\ft. Malkin gave a brief qualifying factor for daperson
mentioned for the working group. Mr. Malkin saicktgroup will come up with a list of priorities tddress
with climate change. Mr. Malkin said he proposesdioup meet openly Monday mornings at 8:00 AM. Mr.
Malkin said we will request recommendations froml@hark Boards and Committees of the priorities they
recommend listing. Mr. Malkin said we will alsold@® informational meetings for the public to cormhen
the lists we have come up with prior to submitting recommended list to the Board of Selectmentfaad
Town of Chilmark.

Mr. Rossi moved to appoint this (as presented 6 beejrClimate Change working group. Mr. Malkin seded
the motion. SO VOTED: 3 Ayes

US Army Corps of Engineers draft report regardimg teplacement of the Sagamore & Bourne Bridges:
Mr. Malkin said he wanted discussion about how phggect could cause disruption to our community. M
Carroll said the USACE is allowing for comment abtiis project. Mr. Carroll said he believed thatend to
leave the other bridges intact until the othersraagly. Mr. Malkin expressed his like of tunnelsaas
alternative to bridges. Chairman Doty said the UEA®@s a website available for public comment.

Aquinnah Planning Board - Swolinsky application:

Chairman Doty said the Aquinnah Planning Boardehe=gquest from Wendy Swolinsky asking to be allowed
seven boats at the channel dock for her rentahbasi Mr. Rossi said this doesn't fit in with oonamercial
fishing agreement in the memorandum of understandith Aquinnah. Mr. Carroll said there is room focar
to park on that road and this increase could imffectlready congested area.

Mr. Malkin moved to send something to the Aquindéinning Board saying that we recognize that gis i
within the Aquinnah jurisdiction but we note thaetMOU states that area is for Commercial Fishimdr@ote
the concerns we have of the already congestednupakong Boat House Rd. Mr. Rossi seconded theomoti
SO VOTED: 3 Ayes
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Special Town Election:

Chairman Doty asked for a motion to call a Spet@in Election on December 4, 2019 from Noon td®8:0
PM at the Chilmark Community Center with a singlestion: to exempt from Prop 2 1/2 borrowing fa th
Public Safety Buildings designer services; inclgd®PM, Architect & Clerk of the Works. Mr. Malkinawed,
Mr. Rossi seconded the motid80 VOTED: 3 Ayes

Energy Committee - Vehicle Policy:
Chairman Doty said this policy will help in our @eCommunities Act that we are committed to moveréod
with. Chairman Doty explained that the Police &ireé department and EMS vehicles are exempt se iker
very little impact to our municipality.

Mr. Malkin moved to approve the vehicle policy asgosed by the Chilmark Energy Committee. Mr. Rossi
seconded the motio®O VOTED: 3 Ayes

Department and Projects Updates:
Fire Department report:

» Chief Bradshaw said the department did a drilkted the draft at Tiasquam River getting 100 gallon
per minute. At the time of that test the departnfeahd 2 more water sources giving us 3 good sgurce
on Middle Road. Chief Bradshaw asked if the Seleatmvould permit the Fire Department to mark the
spots for locating easily at night. Chairman Daidsa reflective marker would be fine.

» Chief Bradshaw said in Squibnocket there is an heaaould like to bury a water tank at a spot vaith
good turn around area for the equipment to prdatectrea as other sources of water are lean. Chief
Bradshaw reported that the Fire Department hasva@eruit; Janice Brown who will work as a safety
person she is a registered nurse. She will dodke bne count on staff and work on the new OSHA
standards for the department.

» Chief Bradshaw asked how the Selectmen would liketh work inspections of B&B / rentals (Short
term rental tax). Chief Bradshaw reported that @arroll said there are 139 places in Chilmark.
Selectmen supported once a year testing in thagpsefore they are rented. As for the fee or how t
cover cost to have Fire Chief do inspections walldiscussed at a later date.

» Chief Bradshaw said he met with Stonewall Road Aisgion rep and that went well and the brush
clearing and tree cutbacks are going forward taensescue vehicles have access. Chief Bradshdw wil
have a follow up meeting with Mr. Healy at Quansumad to go over their concerns.

» Chief Bradshaw said he is about 1/3 through tleedinief education program the next section will
address municipal planning and budgeting.

» Chief Bradshaw ended his report with news of newuiéto join the department today is the new
manager of Beetle Bung Farm.

Chairman Doty said there is a $30,000.00 warrdidi@intended for water source on South Road ahed
for an update on that. Mr. Carroll said the abudigpealed a decision from the building inspectatiann
litigation so we put a hold on this project whihetcase is still on going. Chief Bradshaw saiddleal place
for a tank is at the Quansoo affordable housingiea.

Mr. Rossi said he really appreciated the report@mmunication that Chief Bradshaw is doing wité th
Selectmen. Mr. Malkin and Chairman Doty expresseda gratitude.

Police Department report:
» Chief Klarén said things are going smoothly atdepartment. Weekends have been busy with the
wedding season.
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Public Safety Building Update:

Mr. Rossi said the committee met again this morming is zeroing in on the space needs prior tadnan
architect. Mr. Rossi said he and Chuck Hodgkingennaorking on a budget that they are trying to be
conservative with. Mr. Rossi reported progresseisdp made on the funding formula to be used fofTihe
Town Ambulance Headquarters. Mr. Rossi said by fiéxtrsday we will be interviewing the Owners Projec
Manager or OPM.

Chilmark Community Center HVAC Update:

Mr. Carroll said there is a site visit coming ugiwihe engineer. The engineering services are attoat
$5,000.00 in preparation to take this project baatkto bid. Mr. Carroll said he plans to have MurnBer and
Cole Powers at the site visit with the engineer langself. Chairman Doty said there is an articlettua
Special Town Meeting warrant for additional fundiog the project. Mr. Rossi said this project netxmove
forward.

Chilmark School HVAC Update:

Mr. Malkin reported that the list of 9 items tha¢ne agreed to by the Up Island Regional Schookibist
(UIRSD) will be moving forward and 5 engineers hax@ressed interest in working on this project. Mr.
Malkin said he and Mr. Carroll are drafting whatuttbbe considered an RFP but essentially a degumipf
the building and what we believe we need and tdfabley consider this feasible and what it migbstc

Fishermen'’s Storage Lots - Highway Shed - Firening Area- DEP Filing / Landfill:

Mr. Carroll said we need to get the parties invdlbback together. Mr. Carroll said he sent plansmotite
spring and received back some input but now we bhavew Fire Chief. Mr. Carroll asked for the Saileen’s
support to call a meeting of the group so we canhge rolling. Mr. Carroll said at the moment we aot
using the DEP because we are using the main drivewtead of going through the landfill. Mr. Cairséid
as for the park at the top of the landfill we apglfor that with the DEP in May and have not heargthing to
date. Mr. Carroll said he will be calling his coritathis week to see where we stand in this pro€&ssirman
Doty said this is for adding additional parkingfa landfill. Mr. Rossi asked if the bus shelted éime solar
lighting at the parking lot are holding up. Mr. @&l reported that the shelter condition has be@blematic;
the siding has blown out with each strong windrstavir. Carroll said the solar lights are workinglwe

Heather Goff asked if the Fire Department trairanga will be used solely by the Chilmark departnoent
they are opening it up to multiple island fire depeents. Chief Bradshaw said just our town buiraés we
have joint drills to practice when we call for mataid. Chairman Doty asked if the foam that hesnbfound
to be harmful will be used in the training areaie€CBradshaw said we know it works it's not somethwe
plan on training with, it is also very costly. MZarroll said the previous Chief inventoried alloofr foam and
it is all approved by the National Forestry andas harmful to the flora.

Basin Road sidewalk project update:

Mr. Carroll said our attorney has been talking wtite landowner’s attorney throughout the summeriatad
the fall. Mr. Carroll said there are two additiortains to address that the landowner brought up. Qdrroll
reported that the good news is the Assessors atesshte the taxes where the sidewalk is goirmgptdMr.
Carroll said we are losing the fall time constraotivindow with the additional items to work out.

Chairman Doty asked to bring discussion to addngdsie Mutual Aid Agreement (Police Department} tha
came before us at our last meeting that we dicsigotat that time. Chairman Doty reported thatNheual
Aid Agreement was referred to town counsel to neviglr. Carroll said he spoke with town counsel tpdad
was told he will send his executive summary. Mnr@lasaid we are waiting to hear from MIIA our urance
group to find out if they have concerns with theyilae agreement is written.
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At 6:15 PM with no further items for discussion N#talkin moved to adjourn. Mr. Rossi seconded théiomo
SO VOTED: 3 Ayes

Draft minutes respectfully submitted by Diana Dedgla

Document list:

* Letter from Ms. Wallace expressing interest to sem the Planning Board

* Letter from Mr. Zeltzer expressing interest to geon the Planning Board with additional backround
information.

» Draft recommendation from Shellfish Advisory Comied about commercial scallop and recreational
scallop opening season.

* Request from Beach Committee to be on agenda ¢tostislogs and trash on beach

e Mr. Ingber request to film on Lucy Vincent in Novkar for student film.

* Support letter from Mr. Fenner on behalf of Mr. lieg

* Request & outline of scope of event / meditationrgbworkshop at Community Center

* Mr. Malkin’s request to discuss Climate Change waglgroup

e Mr. Malkin’s request to discuss USACE plan for C&p&lges

* Aquinnah Planning Board Public Hearing notice /riaxf Chilmark is an abutter.

* Ms. Swolinzky’'s application for Special Permit tda2 more boats in the slip area she leases at 22
Boathouse Rd.

» Draft Special Town Election calendar from the To@lark

* Notice of Special Town Election to call for DecemBde2019

* Fuel efficient vehicle policy presented by the @fatk Energy Committee for Selectmen to adopt

* DPU public hearing notice for CLC Oct 30, 2019

* DRU public hearing Eversource Oct 30, 2019

» Letter from Island Housing Trust 2019 Standardsr&etia (DRI Checklist) Revision - from Mr. Jordi

» AG office letter approving some of the bylaws pasaeChilmark Town Meeting and holding others
for determination

* DMF closer notice 10/10/19

* Voter registration report from Town Clerk

e ComCast TV channel updates

» ZBA September decisions and agenda for Octoberingeet
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